
EUROPEAN EXTERNAL ACTION SERVICE 

CHIEF OPERATING OFFICER a.i. 

Brussels, 2 6 JUIN 2015 
EEAS.sg.l(2015) 2426903 

Mr. Staffan Dahllöf 
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx@xxxxxxxx.xxx 

Dear Mr Dahllöf, 

Subject: Request for access to two Notes Verbale from the Kingdom of Saudi 
Arabia Mission to the EU. 

Thank you for your email dated 11/5/2015, which reiterates your request of 23/3/2015, 
registered in the EEAS access to documents registry under reference 2015/58. 

We have examined your request in the framework of Regulation (EC) No 1049/2001 of 
the European Parliament and of the Covmcil regarding public access to European 
Parliament, Council and Commission documents (hereafter the "Regulation"), which is 
applicable to the EEAS pursuant to Article 11(1) of Council Decision 2010/427/UE of 26 
July 2010 establishing the organisation and functioning of the European External Action 
Service. 

The confirmatory request relates in particular to two Notes Verbale from the Kingdom of 
Saudi Arabia Mission to the EU. 

As requested, I have reviewed the decision of 8/5/2015 refusing you access to that 
documents. 

In your letter, you consider that the objection from a third party, in this case the Saudi 
authorities, cannot, in itself, motivate a non-disclosure. Indeed, it cannot. Article 4(4) 
provides that as regards third-party documents, the institution shall consult the third party 
with a view to assessing whether an exception in paragraph 1 or 2 is applicable, unless it 
is clear that the document shall or shall not be disclosed. That is the reason why we 
consulted the Saudi authorities and concluded that the documents shall not be disclosed 
because the exception of the protection of the public interest as regards international 
relations, under Article 4(1 )(a), is applicable. 

As to the fact that the consulted third party is the Government of a third country, given 
that the exception concerned relates to international relations, it is common sense that the 
fact that the document concerned is issued by a government, i.e., a primary actor in 
international relations, reinforces the relevance of the application of the exception. 
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As to the motivation, document 4 being a note verbale on the Kingdom of Saudi Arabia's 
bid for UNHRC membership, it contains the reasons why the Kingdom of Saudi Arabia 
considers that his membership should be accepted and supported. Revealing more than 
this element about the content of the document would not be possible without revealing 
the content of the document itself I therefore confirm that this document cannot be 
disclosed due to the sensitive content linked to the international relations between the 
Kingdom of Saudi Arabia and the EU. 

Document 5 being a note verbale on Yemen, it reveals the position of the Kingdom of 
Saudi Arabia on the political situation of Yemen and information about internal measures 
taken by the Kingdom of Saudi Arabia on that subject matter. Revealing more than these 
elements about the content of the document would not be possible without revealing the 
content of the document itself I therefore confirm that this document cannot be disclosed 
due to the sensitive content linked to the international relations between the Kingdom of 
Saudi Arabia and the EU. 

For these reasons also, partial access is deemed impossible as the sensitive elements are 
integral to both of the documents. 

If you are not satisfied with this response you may, in accordance with Article 8 of the 
Regulation, institute court proceedings against the European External Action Service 
and/or make a complaint to the Ombudsman, under the conditions laid down in Articles 
263 and 228 of the Treaty on the Functioning of the EU respectively. 

Yours sincerely 

QjlmJUX 

Patrick CHILD 
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